
Before the Board of County Commissioners 

Martin County, Florida 

 

A Proclamation 

 

Declaring Fire Prevention Week in Martin County, Florida 
 

Whereas,  the men and women of Martin County’s Fire Rescue Department respond to an average 

of 96 emergencies daily; and 
 

Whereas,  Martin County is committed to ensuring the safety and security of all those living in and 

visiting our area; and 
 

Wherea

s , 

Martin County Fire Rescue personnel are dedicated to reducing the occurrence of home 

fires and home fire injuries through prevention, education and community risk 

assessment; and 
 

Wherea

s , 

Martin County Fire Rescue is joining the National Fire Protection Association in 

providing citizens with lifesaving messages during Fire Prevention Week; and 
 

Wherea

s , 

the 2025 Fire Prevention Week theme, “Charge into Fire Safety™: Lithium-Ion 

Batteries in Your Home,” works to educate everyone about using these batteries safely. 

The campaign stresses how important it is to BUY, CHARGE and RECYCLE safely 

when it comes to lithium-ion batteries. 

 

Now, therefore, be it proclaimed by the Martin County Board of County Commissioners that the 

week of October 5-11, 2025 is Fire Prevention Week in Martin County, Florida. Further, the board 

commends the men and women of Martin County’s Fire Prevention and Fire Rescue Divisions as 

they make extra efforts during this time to educate the public on fire prevention practices. 

 

Presented this Seventh Day of October 2025 

 
ATTEST: BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
  

 
______________________________________ _____________________________________________ 
CAROLYN TIMMANN, CLERK OF THE SARAH HEARD, CHAIR 
CIRCUIT COURT AND COMPTROLLER  
 

 _____________________________________________ 
 ED CIAMPI, VICE CHAIR 
  
 

 _____________________________________________ 
 EILEEN VARGAS, COMMISSIONER 
  
 

 _____________________________________________ 
 STACEY HETHERINGTON, COMMISSIONER 
 

  

 _____________________________________________ 
 J. BLAKE CAPPS, COMMISSIONER 


